CITY OF MILWAUKEE

Form CA-43

Ron Leonhardt

GRANT F. LANGLEY

RUDOLPH M. KONRAD PATRICK B. McDONNELL LINDA ULISS BURKE Deputy City Attorneys



OFFICE OF CITY ATTORNEY

800 CITY HALL 200 EAST WELLS STREET MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN 53202-3551 TELEPHONE (414) 286-2601 TDD (414) 286-2025 FAX (414) 286-8550

August 4, 2004

Alderman Joe Davis, Sr. City Hall, Room 205 200 East Wells Street Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202

Re: Westside Housing Cooperative

Dear Alderman Davis:

On June 15, 2004, the Common Council adopted File Number 040121, which awards reprogramming HOME grant funds. The resolution was amended on the Common Council floor to include an amendment providing that the release of \$100,000 to South Community Organization for the Phase II Westside Housing Coop Rehabilitation project is contingent upon review by the City Attorney's office.

Questions were raised at the Common Council meeting concerning the quality and cost of work already performed for rehabilitation of the housing units in this project. Questions were also raised as to whether the operation of this project was under investigation by any law enforcement authorities.

To the best of our knowledge, there is and has been no investigation of Westside Housing Cooperative (WHC) or South Community Organization by either the District Attorney, federal authorities, or the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). We are not aware of any subpoenas being issued in connection with this project.

The Community Block Grant Administration (CBGA) has informed us that, in December of 2003, a telephone inquiry concerning appropriate action on this project was placed to the office of the HUD Inspector General, the agency responsible for criminal investigations related to HUD funds. CBGA staff advises that it received no response to that telephone inquiry. The inquiry was made when CBGA determined that building code compliance had not been met with respect to the rehabilitation of certain WHC housing units financed with federal funds.

BEVERLY A. TEMPLE
THOMAS O. GARTNER
BRUCE D. SCHRIMPF
ROXANE L. CRAWFORD
SUSAN D. BICKERT
HAZEL MOSLEY
HARRY A. STEIN
STUART S. MUKAMAL
THOMAS J. BEAMISH
MAURITA F. HOUREN
JOHN J. HEINEN
MICHAEL G. TOBIN
DAVID J. STANOSZ
SUSAN E. LAPPEN
JAN A. SMOKOWICZ
PATRICIA A. FRICKER
HEIDI WICK SPOERL
KURT A. BEHLING
GREGG C. HAGOPIAN
ELLEN H. TANGEN
MELANIE R. SWANK
JAY A. UNORA
DONALD L. SCHRIEFER
EDWARD M. EHRLICH
LEONARD A. TOKUS
MIRIAM R. HORWITZ
MARYNELL REGAN
G. O'SULLIVAN-CROWLEY
DAWN M. BOLAND
KATHRYN M. ZALEWSKI

Assistant City Attorneys

Alderman Joe Davis, Sr. August 4, 2004 Page 2

CBGA advises that a scope of work to assess the cost of bringing these units into building code compliance has been prepared.

With respect to questions about the quality and cost of work performed on WHC units, we have consulted with representatives of the Comptroller's office. Comptroller staff advises that the WHC project is scheduled for a field audit in August of 2004. At that time, audit staff will review invoices and billings for the grant-funded work.

More information will be available upon completion of the field audit. Pending conclusion of the audit, we recommend that you consult with CBGA for more information on the scope of work to bring these housing units into building code compliance.

Very truly yours

GRANT FANNGLEY

City Attorney

ELLEN H. TANGEN

Assistant City Attorney

c:

W. Martin Morics Nicholas Loth Steven L. Mahan

GFL:eht 1033-2004-2254:83653